
Lynda GROW <lynda.grow@multco.us>

Notice for Retreat
2 messages

Lynda GROW <lynda.grow@multco.us> Tue, Dec 14, 2010 at 4:04 PM
To: Marissa Madrigal <marissa.d.madrigal@multco.us>

I noticed the Retreat at BOTTOM Of agenda on our web site.  Nikole contacted us about upcoming meetings, so
that's there too. 
somehow, our new web pages have to allow us room for these kinds of things.

Question: library opens @ 10am.
Is there a specific entrance that we use?
If you don't know, I'm happy to check, I just wasn't sure.

-- 
Lynda J. Grow, Board Clerk
Multnomah County Commissioners
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd., Ste. 600
Portland, OR  97214-3587
Lynda.Grow@multco.us
Phone & Voice Mail:  503-988-5274
View our Agenda and Board Packets at: 
http://www.co.multnomah.or.us/cc/agenda.shtml

Marissa MADRIGAL <marissa.d.madrigal@multco.us> Tue, Dec 14, 2010 at 4:11 PM
To: Lynda GROW <lynda.grow@multco.us>, Corie Wiren <corie.wiren@multco.us>

Thanks Lynda!

Corie- did we move the retreat to this building?  I was also thinking we should start at 9:30 to allow
commissioners to check in with staff before the retreat.

[Quoted text hidden]

-- 
Marissa Madrigal
Chief of Staff
Multnomah County Chair Jeff Cogen
503-988-5239 office
503-849-6053
Twitter: @madrigalmultco
www.multco.us/chair
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